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1. Call to order/Attendance/Minutes/Agenda 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Tom Franklin.  Attendance was taken by Chris Mazuca and is included as Attachment1.  The minutes from the 02/21/05 meeting were unanimously accepted. The agenda as sent out by Tom Franklin is included as Attachment2.

2. Presentation

Abdul Cassim briefly reviewed the presentation included as Attachment3.

3. Lab approval

The motion to accept five labs (Afton, ExxonMobil, Lubrizol, PerkinElmer, and Southwest Research) as matrix ready passed unanimously with the understanding that Afton and SRI would send the necessary additional data required to the TMC.

4. External oil system

The external oil gallery temperature control system included as Attachment 4 was reviewed.  Caterpillar recommended a minimum oil gallery startup pressure of 350kPa and a minimum temperature of 15 deg C.

Bob Campbell asked if the stock engine mounted oil cooler should be removed.  Chuck Dutart stated that its removal would change the characteristic of the system on the coolant side.

Jim McCord clarified that the 36” maximum hose length was a total of both the input and output hose lengths.  Also, the heat exchanger is dual pass on the cooling side.

The sump volume is to remain unchanged.

The motion to accept the design passed unanimously.

5. Matrix oil assignments/starts

Jim Rutherford stated that the class panel agreed that the oil will be assigned based upon the statistical data and will be blind runs.

Due to client commitments by several labs the start time for the first round of the matrix was set as the second week of May.

The motion that labs should start their matrix tests when ready, rather than simultaneously, passed unanimously. 

6. Lab visits/ latest procedure draft

The lab visit summary provided by Jeff Clark is included as Attachment5.

Alternate intercooler and pressure delta data will be supplied by the CAT testing lab in accordance with the motion passed at the previous meeting to allow a procedural change to allow for alternate intercoolers.

It was decided that the official parts list should reside on the TMC website in order to avoid the need for frequent procedural updates due to changes in part numbers.

The procedure will be updated to include wording which will specify a wall tap for inlet air pressure.

Cooling jet targeting will be included in the procedure as a recommended lab practice utilizing information provided by Chuck Dutart.

A discussion of the blowby system was interrupted by phone line interference.  It was suggested that  only the diameter of the piping from the breather to the blowby surge tank be specified along with the requirement that the piping run at a downward angle from the engine breather to the surge tank.

7. Final comments

The meeting came to an early end due to problems with the conference call lines.  Bob Campbell requested a discussion of the blowby surge tank specification at the next meeting.

8. Next meeting/teleconference

The next conference call will be held 04/19/05.  Tom Franklin will send out an agenda.

